CAPE FEAR BALLROOM DANCERS EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

July 25, 2009

Present:  Sandra Peterson, Drew Ziegler, Carol Conklin and Ann Bailey.

The meeting was called to order by Vice President Sandra Peterson.  

The minutes from the Executive Board Meeting and Membership Meeting of May 9, 2009, were read and approved.

Drew Ziegler passed out the Financial Report as of July 25, 2009, and also a Summary and Comparison of the June 27 and March 23 Dinner Dances.  We did not lose as much money on the June Dinner Dance as the one we had in March.  He said with the monthly dance fee going to $10/$15 plus the membership fee we should be o.k. financially. If we could get attendance to 50 at our regular dances we should be able to break even with them.  
Everyone seemed to be pleased with our new Web Site.  We do not know how many hits the site is getting at the present time.

We discussed trying to get more exposure of our dances.  Ann said she did manage to get it in the Friday Weekender.  She also suggested that the Publicity Chairman position be filled.

A discussion was held about updating members addresses, telephone numbers, and
 e-mail.  Sandra said at the dance she would ask members to make sure their info was correct.  Are members who do not have e-mail being notified of dances?  No one knew.

The Board still needs to decide which three dinner dances we are going to have next year.  It was decided that we would go back to the third Saturday of the month for our monthly dance.  Also which month we are going to take off in 2010 was not decided.  

At our next meeting a Nominating Committee of three people needs to be selected to get candidates for the office of  President and Secretary for 20010.

The meeting was adjourned.

Ann Bailey, Secretary
